
                                                     School Community Council Minutes 

                                                                   October 16th, 2013 

 

In attendance: Deanna Weierholt, Alison Randall, Karen Brown, Butch Ringger, Dave Christensen, Kerri 

Sabey, Steve Stewart, Audrey Barton, Jana Gunnell, Holly Wade, Kim Potts, and Aleta Wilkinson. 

 

Alison Randall, SCC Chair welcomed the group and brought the meeting to order. 

 

Audrey Barton went over Parliamentary Procedures. Below are some highlights of what should be 

happening during SCC Meetings: 

*Majority of quorum must be there in order for a vote to take place. Must be 2 more parents than 

faculty. 

*Read the minutes at the beginning of each meeting to be approved by the Council. 

*Reports that need to be made 

*Unfinished business 

*New business 

*Making a motion-stand if you want to make a motion, council acknowledges it, and then proceed with 

the motion. 

*The minutes must say who made the motion and who seconded it. Must be a specific motion. 

Discussions can follow. Then put the motion to vote. 

*Close the meeting so it is known when discussions and new motions should stop. 

 

Alison went over items that her and Steve learned at the SCC District Training. 

*Don't go over items that are not on agenda was one point to remember. 

 

*Purpose of the first few meetings is to learn the procedures, and learn to work as a Council. Later in the 

year we will start looking at data and consider allocation for funds accordingly. 

 

*Dr. Stewart went over District Mission, Vision, Values and Goals. The council read the pamphlet "The 

Heart of Alpine School District". 

 

*Dr. Stewart briefly explained Accreditation and informed the Council that our Accreditation was moved 

to the fall. It will happen next October instead of this Spring. 

 

*Next meeting get data from reading, go my access and other programs as available. 

 

*Audrey asked if there are any concerns that she can bring to DCC meeting tomorrow night. Several 

parents expressed positive experiences their children are having here, and the great things they see 

happening. 

 

*Alison  moved that we adjourn the meeting. Next meeting November 6th. 


